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THE PARISHES OF ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST AND ST MARY MAGDALENE 
 

35 Brighton Place, Edinburgh, EH15 1LL                    Bingham Avenue, Edinburgh EH15 3HY   
            

Parish Priest:   Fr Jock Dalrymple:   0131 669 5447 

Assistant priest:          Fr Shaiju Joseph SSP 

Deacon:   Revd Eddie White:   07986 015772 

Pastoral Team:   Jennifer Morris and Christina Vinestock 
 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 10.40-11.10am  Saturday morning, and after the Vigil Mass (7.30pm on 

Saturday evening) or any time by appointment 
 

Shared Parish House: 3 Sandford Gardens, Edinburgh, EH15 1LP 

Parish Administrator: Enrico Fertini 

(Office Hours: Tuesday, Wednesday, Thursday: 10.00am to 3.00pm & Friday 11.00am to 4.00pm) 
 

Joint Webpage:     https://sites.google.com/view/stjohnsandstmarymagdalenes 
 

Joint Facebook page:     https://www.facebook.com/StJohnsandStMaryMagdalenes 
 

Joint e-mail address for our sister parishes:  stjohnsandstmarymagdalenes@gmail.com 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 OCTOBER 2025 - TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY OF THE YEAR 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

As he entered one of the villages, ten lepers came to meet him. “Jesus! Master! Take pity on us.” … 
When he saw them, he said, “Go and show yourselves to the priests.” Now as they were going away, they were 
cleansed….                                                                                                                (from Luke 17:11-19) 
 
Now we have the luxury of a second priest (Deo Gratias for Fr Shaiju), from this Saturday we will be 

reintroducing the 10.00am Saturday morning Mass at St John’s, followed at 10.40am by a priest 

available till 11.10am to celebrate the sacrament of reconciliation. 

 

The new issue of Living Faith, the Redemptorist magazine, with a reflection for each day for the next three 

months, has finally arrived and is now available at the back of both churches from this weekend (it’s free, 

though if you would like to help us cover costs, a donation of £2 would do so…!)  

The heavens declare the glory of God… (Psalm 19:2) 

 

A Message from the Justice & Peace Group about The Bethany Care Van 
 

Jim Roarty writes: ‘As regular readers of the newsletter know, the Bethany Care Van provides sandwiches 

and hot drinks to people on the streets at lunchtimes and evenings.  

Volunteers from our parishes staff the van every second Sunday at lunchtime and the team that was on 

recently said there was a real need for men’s clothing... especially underwear, socks, hats, gloves, scarves and 

joggers. If you can help, please leave donations in bags labelled “Care Van” at the back of St John’s church 

and our teams will make sure they are distributed where they are needed. Thank you.’ 

https://goo.gl/maps/knyyrDBGnxA9E8877
https://goo.gl/maps/sK9NmmtJxapzj9rR8
https://goo.gl/maps/MpZ7fVfo4UH4HMhD7
https://sites.google.com/view/stjohnsandstmarymagdalenes
https://www.facebook.com/StJohnsandStMaryMagdalenes
mailto:stjohnsandstmarymagdalenes@gmail.com
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THE RCIA ENQUIRY EVENINGS (RCIA - Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults) started last Tuesday 

at 7.45pm in the Parish House. 

Would you like to discover more about the Catholic Faith or possibly even be received or baptised into 

– or confirmed in - the Catholic Church?  Were you baptised Catholic but were never confirmed or made 

your first communion? Or do you wish to return to the practise of the faith? You would be most welcome to 

come along to our informal gatherings… 

It’s certainly not too late to come along…For more information, please contact Fr Jock or Enrico, our 

administrator in the Parish Office, or either of Colette Dempsey (07864 670151) and Bronagh Power (07902 

607936), our catechists. 

 

Sing-along at St Mary Magdalene's – 2.00-4.00pm – Thursday 16 October  
 

Kate Fulton writes: ‘Since April, some of us have been meeting monthly in the 

church hall to sing songs old and new, tunes to bring back memories of our young 

days, Scottish melodies, tunes from the best-known musicals, the occasional 

novelty song and a “Name that Tune” type of quiz. 
 

Mainly we have fun; sometimes there are lively discussions: and we always come 

away having learned some random musical fact and with the happy feeling that 

singing can give us.  
 

Jennifer Morris, Mary Bainbridge and l would like to invite YOU, St John’s and 

St Mary Magdalene’s parishioners, to join us on Thursday 16 October at our 

next session from 2.00pm till 4.00pm. 
 

No audition; keyboard accompaniment, words on the big screen, tea, coffee and chocolate biscuits. What’s not to 

like??? Come along. Bring a friend or two You’ll be most welcome. Thank you.’ 

 

The month of October is dedicated in a special way to promoting and supporting the 

Church’s missionary work. Special collection - Next Sunday there will be a special collection for 

World Day of Prayer for the Missions (Mission Sunday). The theme this year is Missionaries of Hope Among 

All Peoples, and Bolivia is the focus country for projects being supported by Missio Scotland. Archbishop 

Cushley, Bishop President for Missio Scotland, asks us to pray for the missions and to give what you can, 

saying: "We should support Missio because it is doing what the Lord asks us to do - the Lord sends out his 

apostles and disciples and that means you and me by extension. There is part of all of us that ought to have a 

missionary spirit, that ought to have a missionary heart."  

Donations can also be made online at missioscotland.com/donate 

 

 

THIS WEEK 
 

Saturday 11 October - 10.00am – St John’s – Funeral Service for Ewa Mansouri (Fr Shaiju) 

6.30pm – St John’s – Vigil Mass (Fr Shaiju) – livestreamed 
 

Sunday 12 October – 28th Sunday of the Year 

9.30am – St John’s – Mass (Fr Jock) – livestreamed 

11.15am – St Mary Magdalene’s – Mass (Fr Shaiju) – livestreamed 
 

Monday 13 October 

10.00am – St John’s – Mass – livestreamed 

6.00pm – Zoom – Gospel Sharing (click HERE or type http://bit.ly/3IYuaDn) 

7.00pm – Parish House – Meeting of the Cluster Clergy and Pastoral Council Chairs  
           

Tuesday 14 October 

10.00am – Lauder Lodge – Mass (Fr Shaiju) 

11.00am-12.30pm – St John’s Hall – God’s Invitation to Relationship (fourth session) 

7.00pm – Parish House Prayer Room – Mass – livestreamed   

7.45pm – Parish House – RCIA (Enquiry Session 2)  
  

 

https://www.missioscotland.com/donate
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/89056547662?pwd=qtk9TBhdnL0q7nBbMtxYefMbeGwGph.1
http://bit.ly/3IYuaDn
http://www.epiphanygroup.org.uk/training-courses/introduction-to-ways-of-praying/
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Wednesday 15 October 

9.15am-9.45am – St John’s – Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

10.00am – St John’s – Mass – livestreamed  
 

Thursday 16 October 

10.00am – St Mary Magdalene’s – Mass – livestreamed  

2.00pm-4.00pm – St Mary Magdalene’s Hall – Sing Along 
 

Friday 17 October 

9.15am-9.45am – St John’s – Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

10.00am – St John’s – Mass (Fr Shaiju) – livestreamed 

12.00pm – St Mary’s, Leslie – Requiem Mass for Betty Kidd (Fr Jock)  
 

Saturday 18 October – Feast of St Luke  

10.00am – St John’s – Mass – livestreamed 

10.30-11.00am – St John’s – A priest available for the Sacrament of Reconciliation 

10.30am-12.30pm – St John’s Hall – God’s Invitation to Relationship Retreat Morning 

12.45pm – St John’s – Baptism of Nico Harper 

6.30pm – St John’s – Vigil Mass – livestreamed 
 

Sunday 19 October – 29th Sunday of the Year – Mission Sunday 

9.30am – St John’s – Mass – livestreamed 

11.15am – St Mary Magdalene’s – Mass – livestreamed 
 

View the links for the Masses by visiting our website: https://bit.ly/StJStMM 

 

FROM ARCHBISHOP LEO’S AD CLERUM 
 

Dana and Friends: ‘Stories of Faith, Hope, and Love’ - Join acclaimed Irish singer Dana for an evening of music and 

testimony at St Mary's Catholic Cathedral in Edinburgh. On Friday 17 October, she will be joined by two other women 

whose Catholic faith has shaped their lives: former BBC journalist Martina Purdy, and former barrister Elaine Kelly. 

The evening is free and will begin at 6:30pm with Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament and Rosary, followed by music 

from Dana and testimony at 7:30pm. Reserve your tickets here: https://bit.ly/Dana-and-Friends-17Oct25  
 

St Pier Giorgio Frassati book tour - A book tour to celebrate the recent canonisation and the publication of 15 Days of 

Prayer with St Pier Giorgio Frassati (New City Press, 2025), visits St Albert’s Chaplaincy, 24 George Square, 

Edinburgh. EH8 9LD, on Friday 17 October, 5:15pm. Free event, all welcome. 
 

The Calix Society - The Calix Society is an association of Catholic alcoholics who meet to grow in their relationship 

with God through prayer and meditation (Alcoholics Anonymous' 11th Step). It welcomes anyone who wishes to join in 

prayer and fellowship. Meetings are on Tuesdays, 7:00-8:00pm, starting 21 October at St Patrick's Church, The 

Cowgate, Edinburgh, EH1 1TQ. For more information visit www.calixsociety.org 
 

Vacancy - The Archdiocese of St Andrews & Edinburgh is seeking to appoint an Administrator. The position is 

for a period of one year for maternity cover. Full job description at bit.ly/archadmin1. To apply, please send your CV 

and a cover letter detailing how your skills and experience make you suitable for this role 

to recruitment@staned.org.uk by Friday 24 October 2025.   
 

Catholic Conversations for Women - Women who are recent converts, those considering Catholicism, and those who 

are desirous of faith-focused discussion are welcome to this event on Saturday 25 October, 3:45pm-4:45pm in the St 

Andrew’s Parish rooms (77 Belford Rd, EH4 3DS). All welcome to join for Holy Hour with Adoration and chanted 

Vespers from 5:10pm in the convent with the Religious Sisters of Mercy of Alma.  

To register, email edinburgh@almamercy.org or call 0131 343 3380. 
 

Concert - The University of Santo Tomas Singers, from Manila in the Philippines, perform at St Teresa of Lisieux 

Church, Craigmillar, Edinburgh, at 4:00pm on Sunday 2 November 2025. Free entry (donations welcome). 
 

All Souls’ Day - Archbishop Cushley will offer Holy Mass for the repose of all the faithful departed who have died in 

the Archdiocese in the last year, especially those buried at Mount Vernon Cemetery in Edinburgh. This will take place 

on All Souls’ Day, Monday 3 November at 10:00am in Mount Vernon Cemetery Chapel, 49 Mount Vernon Rd, 

Edinburgh, EH16 6JG. 
 

WhatsApp - The Archdiocese has launched a WhatsApp channel — a new and convenient way to stay informed and 

connected with the life of our Archdiocese. Join the channel at bit.ly/archwhatsapp 

http://www.epiphanygroup.org.uk/training-courses/introduction-to-ways-of-praying/
https://bit.ly/StJStMM
https://bit.ly/Dana-and-Friends-17Oct25
http://www.calixsociety.org/
https://bit.ly/archadmin1
mailto:recruitment@staned.org.uk
mailto:edinburgh@almamercy.org
https://bit.ly/archwhatsapp
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‘SAINT’ OF THE WEEK – Elizabeth ‘Betsy’ Fry 
 

English Quaker Prison Reformer (1780-1845) – Anniversary: 12 October 
 

"My mind is in a state of fermentation. 

I believe I am going to be religious or some such thing. " 
 

Elizabeth Fry was raised in a prosperous Quaker (the Society of 

Friends, founded in the 1640’s) family, the Gurneys of Norwich, 

England. Her family represented the more "lax" end of the Quaker 

spectrum; thus, the children were allowed to sing and dance and wear 

bright clothes to Meeting. As Elizabeth grew up, however, she was 

increasingly attracted to the more austere devotional habits of the 

"Plain Quakers." When she was seventeen an encounter with a 

Quaker (slavery) abolitionist from the United States stimulated her 

desire to pursue a path of godly service. Afterward she wrote in her 

journal, "I wish the state of enthusiasm I am now in may last, for 

today I have felt there is a God. I have been devotional, and my mind 

has been led away from the follies that it is mostly wrapped up in". 
 

Within two years she was married to Joseph Fry, and her life was 

subsequently absorbed in the responsibilities of a growing family. 

Ultimately, she bore eleven children over a period of twenty-one years. This life was not without its rewards. 

But after twelve years of marriage, she felt that she was missing out on her true vocation. In her diary she 

wrote, "I fear that my life is slipping away to little purpose". 
 

It was soon afterward that she accepted the invitation of another Quaker to visit the infamous Newgate prison. 

There she witnessed conditions which filled her with shame and indignation. Women and their young children 

were crowded into fetid cells, "tried and untried, misdemeanants and felons" together, "in rags and dirt . . . 

sleeping without bedding on the floor." In one cell she saw two women strip the clothing off a dead baby to 

dress another infant. 
 

This was the beginning of a cause, public and private, that Fry pursued for the rest of her life. She began by 

returning to the prison with clean clothing and straw for the women to lie on. Although the jailers tried to 

obstruct her efforts, claiming that the women were incorrigible savages, Fry was determined to respond to 

them in a manner befitting their humanity. When she asked them whether they would like her to provide 

instruction to their children, they responded eagerly, with many of the illiterate women pressing in to benefit 

from her lessons. 
 

With the support of a committee of other Quaker women Fry launched a campaign for general prison reform. 

This achieved many results, including provisions for larger living quarters, better food, fresh air, and the 

supply of sewing materials to provide the women with some occupation and a means of earning money.  

Over the years Fry was tireless in her efforts, which eventually extended throughout England and Scotland. 

There were some who criticized her on the grounds that her devotion to this cause entailed the neglect of her 

family. She too upbraided herself at times. As she wrote in her journal in 1817: 
 

My mind too much tossed by a variety of interests and duties — husband, children, household, accounts, 

meetings, the church, near relations, friends, and Newgate — most of these things press a good deal upon me.  

I hope I am not undertaking too much, but it is a little like being in the whirlwind and in the storm. 
  

Her efforts also elicited public opposition from those who felt that to humanize the prisons was to undermine 

their deterrent value, thus "removing the dread of punishment in the criminal classes." But Fry was motivated 

by the conviction that prisoners, regardless of their crimes, were human beings who bore within them the 

spark of the divine image. 
 

It was sacrilege to treat them with no more than punitive cruelty. Fry continued to live in the whirlwind and 

pressed on with her cause, in season and out, until the end of her life on October 12, 1845. 
 

See: D. Elton Trueblood, The People Called Quakers (New York: Harper & Row, 1966); George Anderson, "Elizabeth 

Fry: Timeless Reformer," America (October 14, 1995). 
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NOTICEBOARD 
 

Contact details for the Society of St Vincent de Paul (SVP): By phone or text: 07752682213 

email: svpedineast@gmail.com 

 
Keeping warm and well this winter 

 

Come along to St Mark's Episcopal Church on 27 October between 12pm-2.30pm for soup and refreshments. 

A chance to get together for a chat about keeping warm and well in winter. There will be information and 

advice from Changeworks and local agencies.  

For more information contact diane.devlin@stmarksportobello.org. 
 

Newman Association Talk 
Monday 10 November, 7:15pm-8:30pm at Mayfield Salisbury Church, 18 West Mayfield, EH9 1TQ 

 

A talk titled May spirituality help in mental ill-health? with Anthony Kramers, drawing on experiences of 

spiritual care in L’Arche communities and in healthcare.  

All welcome. Suggested donation £5. 

 

The Just World Shop 52-54 Portobello Hight Street 
 

Lis Hershan writes: ‘I want to remind you that this wee gem of a shop, which has been in Portobello for over 

30 years totally run by volunteers, offers Fairtrade foods, jewellery gifts and toys locally made around the 

world. Also, a small collection of goods from Palestine. A great place to find Christmas Nativity scene 

cards whilst supporting small communities. We are open Monday to Friday, 10.00am-12.00noon and 2.00pm-

4.00pm. Thank you’. 
 

Elizabeth McClory writes: ‘I would personally like to thank everyone who came along on Saturday last 

week to support Pamoja Fashion Charity Sale on such a horrible day. The amount raised was £390.00’. 
 

St. Andrew’s Children’s Society - Adoption and Foster Care 
 

There are many children across Scotland who need stable, loving families to care for them on a long term or 

permanent basis. Their birth families are not able to provide the nurturing or safe environment that would 

allow them to flourish and become confident and well-balanced adults. 
 

Could you provide the stability and love these children deserve?  Would you like to hear more about whether 

adopting or fostering a child could be an option for you? 
 

Contact us on 0131 454 3370 or info@standrews-children.org.uk 

 
How far you go in life depends on your being tender with the young,  

compassionate with the aged, sympathetic with the striving, and tolerant of the weak and strong.  

Because someday in life you will have been all of these. 
 

George Washington Carver (1936-2011) 

 
AN UPDATE FROM THE ORAL HISTORY TEAM – AND NEWS OF THEIR FIRST ‘EVENT’ 

A MUSICAL EVENING 
 

The Oral History Project is run by a small group of parishioners who have been gathering first-hand accounts and 

artefacts that capture life in and around St John’s and St Mary Magdalene’s from across living memory. We aim to 

produce community resources, including a film, that celebrate and preserve the shared heritage of our parishes. We will 

be inviting you to a musical memories evening at a date soon to be confirmed. There will be a chance to listen, 

watch and sing, and to contribute your own recollections of music and faith: there’s a voting box at the back of the 

churches for your favourite hymn; and if you have any photos or videos on the theme of music and faith that you’re 

willing to share, please contact a member of the history project team (Diane Devlin, Catrina McGillivray or Colin 

Davey) or drop them off at the Parish House as soon as you can, and we’ll do our best to incorporate them into the 

evening. We’re not quite sure how it will turn out – it’s our first go – but it’ll only work if you come along for the ride. 

Thank you. 

mailto:svpedineast@gmail.com
mailto:diane.devlin@stmarksportobello.org
mailto:info@standrews-children.org.uk
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‘Out of the Mouth of Babes’… The Beatitudes of St John’s Primary School 
 

Fr Jock writes: ‘On Friday 3 October, we celebrated a Mass for Peace at St Mary Magdalene’s with P3 to P7 

of St John’s Primary School.  The Gospel was St Mattew’s Beatitudes and, after reading it to them, I rather 

unfairly asked how many the children could remember. It turned out not very many. But what they did do – 

beautifully – was offer their own beatitudes. I was so moved by their efforts that I asked that each class this 

week produce their own beatitude…. Today, Friday, just before they broke up for half-term, I went round the 

classes to find out what they had produced. My apologies to those I have left out or failed to collect…’    
 

P1……Blessed are the kind 

for they shall be cared for in heaven 
 

Blessed are the gentle 

for they will always have friends 
 

P3……. Blessed are the loving 

for they will be treated as they treated others 
 

…Blessed are the generous 

for they will love the gift of life 
 

P4…. Blessed are those who cook for others 

for they shall not be hungry 
 

Blessed are those who say sorry for making mistakes 

for they will always be treated with respect 
 

Blessed are those who have been excluded 

for they will be included by God 
 

P5… Blessed are the caring 

for they will also be cared for 
 

Blessed are those who are thankful for what they have 

for God will welcome them with love into the kingdom of heaven 
 

Blessed are the honest 

for they will be told the truth 
 

P6…. Blessed those who are holy with creative minds 

for they will be joyful  
 

Blessed are the loving 

for they will be loved 
 

Blessed are the honest 

for they will be told the truth 
 

Blessed are the loving  

For they shall be loved 
 

Blessed are the poor 

for they will be the richest of all 
 

P7……Blessed are those who show kindness to those in need 

for they will be shown love and comfort by God 
 

Blessed are those who are thankful for what they have 

for God will welcome them with love into the kingdom of heaven 
 

Blessed are the single mothers 

for the gates of heaven will open to them. 
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A REFLECTION ON THE GOSPEL OF THE 28th SUNDAY 

OF THE YEAR – LUKE 17:11-19 
 

(The author of this reflection is a friend of Fr Jock who lives in Northumberland) 

 

I have lived with what is euphemistically referred to as a ‘dicky-ticker’ for the last 40 years or so. Any 

inherent physiological weakness was exacerbated by my alcoholic addiction…Like many alcoholics, I viewed 

myself as indestructible – or that ‘tomorrow’ would be soon enough to get my health in order.  Once I learned 

(somewhat inaccurately) that the liver is the only organ in the body capable of repairing itself, my addiction 

was given a new lease of life.  The addiction took its toll – and over the years I have gained a wide and varied 

experience of an array of medications.  Experience does not an expert make!  I thought I was an expert, and 

this almost led to my demise.  I had accumulated quite a collection of current and discontinued medication.  In 

2015, after a particularly aggressive bout of paroxysmal atrial fibrillation (you see – I even have the 

terminology off-pat) I self-administered from my extensive drug shelf, a drug called Flecainide Acetate – with 

catastrophic consequences.    My heart went berserk.  The GP was unable to take a pulse reading so fast was 

the heartbeat and she sent me straight to hospital. ‘Go by car – you haven’t time to wait for an ambulance – 

but don’t drive.  Can someone take you?’  She was trying – and failing somewhat - to appear calm.  Mindful 

that you probably want to get on with the rest of your life, I’ll cut to the chase. Upon admission I was wired up 

to variety of machines which may have provided useful information to the attending medics, but which 

screamed like a herd of banshees.  I was given a drug intravenously which I was warned would make me feel 

nauseous and slow the heart right down.  It did indeed make me feel nauseous, but my heart continued in its 

pursuit of a world-record.  I needed a cardioversion but there was no theatre space available, so the 

cardiologist took the decision to conduct said cardioversion where I was.  He needed my consent as the 

process was risky, given the absence of theatre back-up.  Terror didn’t come close to describing my feelings – 

then word came – there was space in one of the theatres.  I was wheeled away at speed and introduced to an 

anaesthetist of gentle, almost angelic manner – and whose forearms were covered – and I mean covered – with 

tattoos.  He would have blended into any dockyard setting.  Recognising the fear in my eyes, he asked me to 

keep looking at him as a he fed the liquid into the canula.  I felt reassured. Off I drifted…… 
 

When I woke up some time later – I have no idea how much later, I felt that I had just completed a marathon 

but the machine to which I had been attached was bleeping rhythmically, if fast.  I was reassured that this 

would settle.  The cardiologist came to see me – ‘you gave us quite a scare!’  I kept saying ‘Thank you. Thank 

you’ shaking him by the hand  with as much energy as I could muster.  He gave some instructions to the 

nursing staff – and took his leave.  I went back to sleep.  Exhaustion was taking hold once more, but gratitude 

was the overwhelming emotion washing over me in waves. 
 

It's impossible to feel happy if there is no gratitude in our hearts.  So often in life, we get what we want – but 

not always what we need.  It’s those moments when we receive what we need that evoke a real sense of 

gratitude.  You cannot be unhappy if you possess gratitude.  Gratitude is the life-blood of the spirit, the soul.  

Somewhere at home, you have a Thank You card, or a Thank You letter that you refuse to consign to the 

recycling bin.  You received it many years ago and it means a great deal to you.  Over the years you have 

taken it out to re-read, before carefully putting it back in the drawer. It makes you feel warm inside and still is 

capable of producing a lump in your throat, a tear in your eye. It is one of your treasured possessions.  At one 

level, it's a piece of paper with some words written on it but reams of paper would be needed to fully describe 

what it means to you. 
 

Just as you derive immense joy from the simple act of someone saying, "Thank you", so too, you can generate 

so much happiness when you say those same two words to someone else. You have probably read "Winnie the 

Pooh".   I love Piglet!  “Piglet noticed that even though he had a Very Small Heart, it could hold a rather 

large amount of Gratitude.” 
 

In today's Gospel we read of the 10 lepers cured by Jesus but only one of them was moved to say, "Thank 

you".  Jesus tells him that his faith has saved him, and in doing so reminds us that there is more to Jesus’ 

ministry than just curing the sick.  He speaks to the heart, and he liberates our hearts that we may be filled 

with gratitude.  Your faith has saved you.  Gratitude lies at the very heart of our salvation.  So, today say 

"Thank you" and mean it.  Be grateful - and you will find happiness.  You will receive what you need.   Learn 

from Piglet.  Ask for what you need rather than what you want.  And be grateful! 
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Please pray for sick friends and relatives 
of our Parishioners: 

 

Ken Lewis, Brian Philipps, John Murphy, Eugene Grant, 

Bronagh McCourt, Baby Freddie Cross, Josie Young, Irene 

McIsaac, Sophie Robinson, Tricia Scott, Julie Cortelli, Elaine 

Mulholland, Baby Aidan McGuire, Job Jose, Eileen and Rick 

Sheptak, Ann Dooley, Sr Jeanette Connell LCM, Vaji Naji, 

Christopher McCarthy, Caroline Cassidy, Ben Higgins, 

Frances O’Donnell, Anita and Roger Bromley, Paul 

Kuppinger, Wyns and Jan  Meise, Kaz Mordaszewski, 

Jacques and Monique Kopp, Tom Cullimore, Brian 

McDermott, James Sutherland snr, Christine Henderson, 

Saramma Samuel, young Riley, baby Felix, Clare, Sau Mee 

Jin, Jenny Offord, Mike Foy, Fr John Chadwick, Dr Grier 

Gordon, Sr Monica Delaney FMDM, Mian Astill, Stuart 

Falconer, Roz Paton, Carl Barber, Danielle D’Souza, Anne 

Morris, Damian Mulvenna, Edward and Francisca Chan, 

Coralie Isherwood, Peter Hughes, Alasdair Mackay, Phyllis 

Oliver, Sandy Reid, David Miller, David Paterson, Mary 

Ferguson, Vincent McCann, Peter Higgins, Anne Claveirole, 

Revd Peter Millar, Ewa Kiersztejn, Revd Bill Wishart, 

Amparo Serrano, James Shepherd, Alison St Clair Ford, 

Kirsty McCrimmon, Noel Power, Mary McCormack, Sheila 

Laughlin, Helen Campbell, Mr Mega, young Zachary Cowie, 

King Charles, Elizabeth McKenzie, Marna Clarke, Eugene 

Feehan, Mag Farnon, Ann Currie, Jacob Green (aged 14), Pat 

Campanile, Mireille McNab (aged 15), Michelle Lee, Peter 

Hanley, Helen Robertson, young Josh Simpson, Tish Deacon, 

Elizabeth McGrath and Granny Elizabeth, John and Anne 

Havard, Harriet Wingfield Digby (aged 12), Alan Proudlock, 

Evelyn Walsh, Eunice McDonald, Grace Stuart, David 

Fenwick, Judith Franklin, Clare Johnston, Mary and Derek 

Lamarque, Michael Doherty, Jean Wylie, Angela Khan, 

Charlotte O’Brien, young Martha Moyes (aged 7), Kazim 

Kazimoglu, Tony Rigg, Elizabeth and Gordon Marron, John 

Kellagher, Betty Blyth, James O’Rourke, Andrew Franklin, 

Jamie Mitchell, Edward Caulfield, Igor Rekowski, Mary 

Turnbull and young Ray Donovan Syme. 
 

 

 

 

Anniversaries: 
St John’s: 

Oct.11: Sheila Alexander (2020); Juliann Roarty (1994); 

Thomas Bassi (1982); Canon John Ward (1977); Oct 12: 

Elizabeth Craigie (1988); Lucy Boyd; Oct.13: Anthony & 

Leonard Reading (2003); Elizabeth Berry (1978); David Hyde 

(1978); Denis McKay; Oct.14: Fay Brown (2014); Mary M 

Smith (1999); Agnes Docherty (1994); Jean Deighan (1990); 

Norman Ritchie (1973); Hugh Stone (1962); Joseph Bradley; 

Oct.15: Monsignor James Rae (2015); George Gilhooley 

(1997); Robert Nelson (1959); Collins Family; Oct.16: 

Padraig Monaghan (2020); Catherine Jeffrey (1986); 

Elizabeth Burns; Oct.17: Michael Connelly (2018); Peggy 

Irvine (2009); Cathie Bloomfield (2008); Mina Hanlon 

(1987);  

St Mary Magdalene’s: 
Oct.12: May Muir (2023); Oct.13: Agnes Harvey (2020); 

James Harvey (2018); Oct.14: Marisa Kerr (2000);  

Oct.16: Daniel Sweeney (2004); Fr. Jimmy Henry (1987);   
 

 

Please pray for those Parishioners  
who are sick: 

St. John’s: 

Duncan Cullimore, Sr Nan McKinnon RSCJ, Kate Walsh, 

Pauline Robertson, Dorothy Dickson, Celia Stone, Carol 

Simpson, young Saoirse Golden, Maggie and John Flanagan, 

Alex Nielsen, Belinda Wingfield Digby, Sr Helen McLaughlin 

RSCJ, Helen Kilgour, Mike Fox, Moira McCafferty, Young 

Shay Graham, Jimmy Curnyn, Simon Hall, John McLaughlin, 

Susan Cammack, May Matthews, Rose Thornton, Margaret 

Thom, Pamela Hanlon, John Lawler, Betty Dougal,, Barbara 

Durcacz, Mairi O’Connor, Lesley O’Donnell, Donald Oswald, 

Prisca Kemp, Mary Slight, Mike Noonan, David Reid, Ann 

O’Brien, Diane McCarthy, Margaret Duffy, Mike Burns, May 

Thomson, Kenny O’Connor, John Whyte, Maria Pacitti, Ann 

Dobie, Chloe Sutherland, Ruth Vizor, Mary Grady, Pauli 

Walker, Vincent Knowles, Sarah McManus, Sr Jennifer 

Lindsay, Maureen Low, Norman Telfer, Erin Corbett, Roz 

Byers and Marie Angela Crolla. 
 

St Mary Magdalene’s: 

Maureen Scott, Monica Gorman, Julie Keegan, Jean McInally, 

Bill McGeachie, Norrie Gibson, Aisha Montgomery, Tom 

Kay, Eleanor Campanile, Mary McGovern (jnr), Carolynne 

McCann, Jacqueline Marinello, Sandra Watt, Chris English, 

Andrew Farmer, Maria Scott Jnr, Louise Gorman, Bridget 

Malone, Margaret Ryan, Annie Watson, David O’Donnell, 

Jude Ferguson and James Muir. 

Offertory 4/5 October: 
 

St Mary Magdalene’s, £318.00 total, including £96.00 

Offertory, £115.00 Gift Aid and £107.00 online. 
 

St John’s, £2128.40 total, including £330.40 Offertory, 

£188.00 Gift Aid and £1610.00 online. 
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Please pray for those who have died 
recently: 

 

Andrea Ford  
Betty Kidd – Hugh McGill 

Rosemary McPhie – Brian Hutton 
 

Please pray for those whose 
anniversaries occur around this time: 

 

Michael Hay-Will – Peter Airlie  
May Muir – Agnes Harvey 

Pat and Tom Bassi – Fr Jimmy Henry 
Charles Malcolm 

Mgr James Rae – Michael Connelly 
Frank O’Reilly – Sheila Alexander 
George Smith – Canon Jack Ward  

Norman Ritchie – Hugh Stone 
 
  


